
 

 

Candler Park Conservancy, Inc. Board of Directors Meeting 
Wednesday, May 18, 2016      Rush Center Training Room 
7:00 pm        1530 Dekalb Ave NE, 30307 

 
Present:  Corey Anderson, Ken Edelstein, Amy Erwin, Stacy Funderburke, Dan Hanlon, Barbara Harper, Ben 
Klehr, Scott Lenhart, Randy Pimsler, Amy Stout, Doug Wetzel, and Jack White 
Not Present:  John Skach* and Lauren Welsh* (with * denoting advance notice of absence provided) 
 
A motion to adopt the meeting agenda (included below) with two additions from that drafted by the Chair was 
unanimously approved. 

1. Ask for Timekeeper (1 minute) 
2. Welcome/Introduction for New Board Member (5 minutes) 
3. Review/Approve Minutes from Last Meeting and Review Action Items from Last Meeting (5 minutes) 
4. Ratification of NPU-N Board Appointee (5 minutes) 
5. Committee Reports/Updates/Action Items (10 minutes each) 

 Finance and Audit Committee (Ben) 

 Board Development and Governance Committee (Stacy) 

 Membership, Fundraising, and Communications Committee (Lauren) 

 Environment, Projects, and Programming Committee (John) 
6. Update on Discussion with Mayor’s Office of Special Events over Impacts and Remediation from Taco 

Fest (10 minutes) (Lauren) 
7. Update on Golf Course Maintenance/Riparian Area Discussion with Parks Department (10 minutes) 

(Stacy/Jack) 
  

Introduction of New Board Member 
 The current board members that were present introduced themselves, and the new board member, 
Barb Harper, told the group a little about herself.  Namely, she has lived in Cabbagetown for eight years; her 
family owns Milltown Arms; and she has much experience in fundraising through her involvement in various 
organizations. 
 
Review and Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting: 

A motion to adopt the draft minutes from the April meeting with no changes was unanimously 
approved.  The list of action items from the April meeting was quickly reviewed.  Outstanding items included 
(1) committee chairs to inform group of time and place of next scheduled meeting and submit written reports 
before next board meeting, (2) Ben to schedule meeting of all committee chairs for budget discussions, and (3) 
Lauren to forward three proposals from potential strategic planning facilitators. 
 
Ratification of NPU-N Board Appointee: 

A motion to ratify Barbara Harper as the NPU-N appointee to the Candler Park Conservancy Board of 
Directors was unanimously approved.  Barb indicated that she would like to join the Membership Committee. 

 
Updates from Standing Committees: 

Finance and Audit: 
 This committee did not have a meeting in the previous month, and no written report was 

provided.  Stacy indicated he will be joining this committee.  Ben noted the following items: 

 There has been no significant change in the group’s finances since the last meeting. 

 We will get a check from Park Pride to transfer funds from the golf course account (~$1,500) 
and the playground account (~$4,600). 

 Our taxes were filed, and it was very easy.  He will upload the tax return into Dropbox. 



 

 

 He is still working on obtaining Directors and Officers coverage.  His contact from the Georgia 
Center for Nonprofits has quit responding.  He is filling out an application to submit to the 
contact that Jack provided. 

 He reiterated that we are going forward with the purchase of D & O insurance at this time, but 
not liability coverage. 

 Stacy confirmed that waivers were used at the Mulch Madness event in March. 

 The budget meeting will be set up once the Projects Committee is farther along. 

 We have not discussed an amount to keep in reserve. 
Board Development and Governance:   
 This committee met 5/16/16, and a written report was provided.  (See Appendices.)  Stacy 

noted the following items: 

 The main item of discussion at their recent meeting was how committee members are 
appointed. 

 They like the idea of self-selection by members to standing committees with Committee Chairs 
appointing members after consultation with the Board Chair. 

 It was noted that this is a change in policy and would likely require a bylaws amendment. 

 It was decided to keep a running log of all suggested bylaws changes and then do a formal 
amendment process later when there are a significant number of things to change. 

 Scott Lenhart will keep this log. 

 Future meetings of this Committee will be scheduled as possible without a regularly re-
occurring day and time, but Stacy will share with the group when they are scheduled. 

 A motion to accept the Governance Committee’s resolution that Committee Chairs appoint 
members to their Committees in consultation with the Board Chair was approved. 

 A Chair can accept or reject someone who wants to join a Committee. 

 Stacy requested that we try to keep committee discussions confined to the relevant group 
members and that not all emails/discussions should be shared with all Board members. 

Membership, Fundraising, and Communications: 
 This committee met 5/10/16, and a written report was provided.  (See Appendices.)  Corey 

noted the following items: 

 The recent Committee meeting focused primarily on membership. 

 They like the idea of conducting a membership drive modeled after the Candler Park/Lake 
Claire Security Patrol’s efforts in which new members are recruited mainly through 
notifications posted on NextDoor and with a kick-off event associated with FallFest. 

 Corey met with Amy E. to learn about Salesforce and can start entering contacts into the 
database.  (There are ~100 contacts to enter.) 

 The group talked about communication and the need to post on Facebook and/or NextDoor. 

 It was suggested that board members start recruiting friends to become CPC members via our 
website. 

 However, there’s an issue with Google redirect and getting to our website vs. the older CPC 
page that is part of the CPNO website. 

 The Committee feels there needs to be a strong link between projects and 
communication/membership. 

Environment, Projects, and Programming: 
 This committee met 5/10/16, and a written report was provided.  (See Appendices.)  Randy 

noted the following items: 

 We are gaining traction with the Perkins + Will Social Responsibility Initiative proposal to get 
two staff to work on a vision plan for the park. 

 We have been working on the Committee’s budget – Dan in particular. 



 

 

 Jack will be pricing and organizing planting projects for the fall. 

 The group meets regularly on the second Tuesday of the month. 

 Ben wanted to know when the budget would be ready for a meeting of the Committee Chairs. 

 Ken said he feels the Committee is developing consensus guidelines to share with the Perkins + 
Will team.  He talked about the resolution he has drafted.  It will be a list of consensus 
projects, but it will not indicate prioritization. 
  

Regarding Taco Fest: 
Stacy reported that he felt Lauren had had some useful correspondence with City officials after this 

event.  We discussed the remediation efforts, noting some concerns with completeness of the work and the 
requirement to use a vendor from an approved list.  Ben shared his impressions regarding the perceived 
effectiveness of the Special Events Working Group that he serves on to create change.  Randy expressed his 
concerns about having multiple board members communicating with the City on this topic.  It was noted that 
event organizers do not have to work with the CPC since we do not have a memorandum of understanding 
with the City regarding the park.  Amy S. expressed concerns about the impact of another large event 
scheduled for less than three weeks away.  At Randy’s suggestion, it was agreed to create an ad-hoc 
committee of Amy S., Randy, Ben, and Lauren to make recommendations on special events in Candler Park.  
Ken indicated he wanted to join the group as well. 
 
Regarding Golf Course Riparian Corridor Issues: 
 Stacy indicated that he has not yet sent his letter to the Parks Dept regarding golf course maintenance 
crew members tampering with the beaver dams since a group of us are scheduled to meet with City 
representatives out there this Friday.  Jack noted that he talked to the new golf course superintendent today 
and that he said no one on his staff is disturbing the dams and that Doug Voss and American Golf had 
emphasized that this was not allowed after Amy S. reported witnessing Javier breaking a dam.  The group 
discussed concerns about increased mowing into the riparian corridor and discussed the potential use of 
cameras to monitor the corridor.  Stacy’s letter will include the outcomes of the discussion with Doug Voss on 
Friday. 
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